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Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

Contra Costa County is located on the eastern 

side of the San Francisco Bay. The 2020 estimated 

population is 1,165,927. The county seat is the City 

of Martinez where Eric Figueroa has served as 

City Manager since April 2019. Monica Nino is the 

County Administrator and Clerk of the Board. 

 

There are nineteen incorporated cities in Contra 

Costa County extending alphabetically from 

Antioch to Walnut Creek.  In this issue of the City 

Manager Newsletter by Trackdown, the focus is 

on the first seven cities in Group One: Antioch, 

Brentwood, Clayton, Concord, Danville, El Cerrito 

and Hercules. City or Town Managers include 

Cornelius H. Johnson, Tim Ogden, Reina 

Schwartz, Valerie Barone, Joe Calabrigo, Karen 

Pinkos and Dante Hall.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upon the passing of Frank G. Tripepi, retired City 

Manager Glenn Southard wrote: “I fondly called 

Frank the Godfather. Why? Because he was that to 

multiple generations. He was a top Manager, leader, 

boss, mentor and friend to many over the years. 

Frank will be sorely missed by the city management 

community and a vast group of family and friends. All 

the best to the lovely Tripepi family. God speed.” 
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http://www.gonsalvi.com/
http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.icfauthority.org/ 

  

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

                                                                    

The Independent Cities Finance 

Authority is an unaffiliated Joint 

Powers Authority (JPA) with the goal 

 of helping communities fund critical 

projects. ICFA has assisted funding more than $500 

million in critical community projects, from hospitals 

to charter schools, municipal utilities and housing. 

 

Independent Cities Finance Authority                      

Post Office Box No. 6740 

Lancaster, California 93539-6740 

Telephone No. 877-906-0941 

info@ICFAuthority.org 

 

 

 

 

 

www.brandywinedev.com 

 

Former Artesia City Manager         

Jim L. Barisic                                        

Founded Brandywine in 1994.                        

 

Jim also worked for the cities of 

Paramount and Cerritos.                                                               

Jim and two of his sons Brett Whitehead, and      

David Barisic direct Brandywine Homes. 

 

Currently under construction and soon to open for 

sales or leasing in the Cities of Whittier, Carson,         

La Verne, Glendora, Riverside, and Murietta with 

sales in El Monte, Long Beach, Huntington Beach, 

Artesia and Santa Ana 

                                                                                      

Brandywine Homes focuses on converting 

underutilized space into needed housing. 

 

Call Brandywine at 949-296-2400 

Brandywine Homes Corporate Office                    
16580 Aston Street, Irvine, California 

Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Antioch is one of the oldest towns in the region.  

In 1848 John Marsh, one of the largest ranch 

owners in California, built a landing on the San 

Joaquin River in what is now Antioch.  The town 

was once known as the Marsh’s Landing. In 1849 

twin brothers named Smith founded a town 

slightly west of Marsh’s Landing and named it 

“Smith’s Landing.” The town was named Antioch 

in 1851 for the Biblical City of Antioch. Antioch 

incorporated in February 1872. The 2020 

estimated population for Antioch is 115,291. 

 

Hall of Fame professional football player Gino 

John Marchetti (1926-2019) graduated from high 

school in Antioch, though born in West Virginia. 

After high school he enlisted in the U. S. Army and 

fought in the Battle of the Bulge during WW II. He 

is most remembered for his 13-seasons with the 

Baltimore Colts, helping the team to NFL 

Championships in 1958 and 1959.  

 

Cornelius H. “Con” Johnson, a former 

law enforcement officer, is the City 

Manager for the City of Antioch. 

When appointed City Manager, Con 

was a retired Lieutenant with the San 

Francisco Police Department. He took 

over for City Manager Ron Bernal who retired. 

Con earned a BA and MPA from the University of 

San Francisco. He also completed the 

requirements for a Police Officers Standards and 

Training (POST) Management Certificate. 

Former Brawley City Manager (2011-

2020) Rosanna Bayon Moore is the 

Assistant City Manager in the City of 

Antioch. Before her 9-years in 

Brawley, she served as a Regional 

Affairs Officer for SCAG in El Centro. 

She served as a Member of the El Centro City 

Council (2003-2007). Rosanna earned a BA from 

the University of California, Berkeley and an MPA 

from Columbia University in New York City. She is 

a Coro Fellow.  

https://www.icfauthority.org/
mailto:info@ICFAuthority.org
http://www.brandywinedev.com/
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borah Collins began her working career in Sausalito as an Administrative Assistant 

with an information technology and services firm in 1983.  In 1984 she went to work as 

a software support technician for an on-line software systems company in Chico. 

She joined the Chico city staff in 1994 as Community Services Officer (CSO), and in 

2001 she took a Management Analyst with the Chico Police Department.  In 2009 

she moved to the City Manager's Office in a Management Analyst post.  Deborah 

earned a BA in social work from California State University, Chico, and an MS in law 

from Champlain College.   

                                            
   

 Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Brentwood was originally created on the land of 

John Marsh who bought it in 1837. Brentwood 

was named for his ancestral home, the town of 

Brentwood in the County of Essex, England. The 

community became know throughout the Bay 

Area for its cherries, corn and peaches. The first 

Brentwood post office was established in 1878. 

The city incorporated in January 1948. Its 2020 

population is stated at 64,292. Tim Ogden is City 

Manager and  

 

Tim Y. Ogden was named the Brentwood City 

Manager in January 2020. He followed City 

Manager Gus Vina, who retired. Tim began his 

career as an Administrative Analyst for the City of 

Modesto (2003-2006) and he served as the 

Economic Development Manager for the City of 

Riverbank (2006-2007).  After working a short time 

as the Economic Development & Housing 

Manager in Ceres in 2017, Tim returned to 

Riverbank to be the Director of Economic 

Development & Housing (2007-2011). He was 

appointed City Manager in Waterford in 2011 

and served there until he was selected to be the 

Manteca City Manager in 2017. Tim is a past 

President of the Central Valley City Manager 

Division of the League of California Cities. Tim is 

an ICMA Credentialed Manager. He earned a 

BA from Weber State University and an MBA from 

the University of Phoenix. Tim received a 10-year 

ICMA Service Award in 2016. 

 

Darin Gale started January 31, 

2022 as the Assistant City Manager 

in the City of Brentwood. He 

previously worked in community 

and economic development for 

the City of Sacramento. Prior to 

Sacramento he worked for 10-

years for the City of Yuba City in a variety of 

capacities.  

Laura Anne Biery, Magdalena Davis, and             

Hillary Villeno celebrate the second anniversary of 

the Beverly Hills “OpenBH” Program. The program has 

marked a significant business opportunity for outdoor 

dining. The extension is through December 31, 2022. 

136 businesses have received OpenBH permits. 

 

https://www.tripepismith.com/ 

 
“The Tripepi Smith team stands ready to help  

with outreach campaigns, video production,  

content writing, messaging, graphic work, technology 

infrastructure and websites." 

https://www.tripepismith.com/
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Trackdown Posse Roster                        
Executive Level Posse Roster: 

Wade McKinney, Retired Indian Wells City Manager   
Mike Sedell, Retired Simi Valley City Manager    

Larry F. Pennell, Retired City Manager, Wasco 

Kevin O’Rourke, KOLGS/PARS; Retired City Manager 

Glenn Southard, Retired CM, Indio & Claremont 

Joe Tanner, Retired Vallejo City Manager  

Guy Huffaker, Retired Porterville City Manager 

Vern Lawson, Retired, Lancaster 

Gary K. Sloan, Retired La Mirada City Manager 

Robert T. “Bob” Dickey, Retired South Gate DPW 

Doug Dunlap, Retired City Manager, Pomona                                               

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                           

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Anthony D. Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Jason Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

Paul Gonsalves, Joe A. Gonsalves & Son     

Dr. Richard Rowe, Retired City Manager 

Lloyd de Llamas, Retired City Man./HdL Cofounder 

John Shirey, Retired City Manager, Sacramento  

Charles E. “Chuck” Bryant, Past Hawaiian Gardens 

John Russo, Retired City Manager; SynchroniCITY  

Joe Goeden, Retired City Manager, W. Sacramento 

Lee McDougal, Retired City Manager, Montclair 

Mark Scott, Retired City Manager; Interim in Downey 

Ron Kiedrowski, Retired San Pablo/La Quinta  

Doug La Belle, Retired City Manager, Chino Hills 

Don Penman, Retired City Manager, Arcadia    

 

Posse Roster: 
Gregory Korduner, Retired City Manager, Huntington Park                                                                                                                                              

Sam Olivito, Retired CCCA Executive Director 

Roy Pederson, ICMA Past-President 

Rod B. Butler, Jurupa Valley, City Manager                                                          

Ray Harris, Ret. County Official, & Hawaiian Gardens CM                                                            

Rita Geldert, Retired City Manager, Vista                            

Dale Geldert, Retired CDF Director, State of CA 

Dr. Carlos A. Urrutia, Retired Rocklin City Manager 

Ray Taylor, Retired City Manager, Westlake Village 

Denise Ovrom, Former CM retired from HdL Companies  

Jim Lewis, City Manager, City of Pismo Beach 

Cynthia Kurtz, Interim City Manager, Pasadena 

Ron Molendyk, Retired City Manager Lake Elsinore 

Kevin Duggan, Retired City Manager, Mountain View 

 

     

City Manager Newsletter by 

Trackdown Management 

10 Claret 

Rancho Mirage, California 92270 

                       

www.trackdownmanagement.net 
 

Cell Phone Nos. 310-418-1035, or 562-896-5424 

 

 
                                                

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Telephone No. 800-229-2343                               

www.cjpia.org 

 

http://www.trackdownmanagement.net/
http://www.cjpia.org/
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http://www.patwestllc.com/ 

Pat West served nearly 40-years in city government. 

He has developed successful strategies and paths   

to issues facing local government. Pat can help   

you, whether you are a City Manager looking for 

ways to turn your city around, or a developer 

needing assistance navigating the complexities       

of the political and/or entitlement process.   

Pat was honored with the League of California   

Cities 2019 Wes McClure Award       

for City Managers of Distinction.                                                                                 

Pat has had numerous successful 

experiences with public-private 

partnerships.                                        

Telephone No. 562-331-9812 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Joel Henry Clayton (1812-1872) laid out and co-

founded the town of Clayton in 1857. The first post 

office opened in Clayton in 1861. The city 

incorporated in March 1964. The 2020 population 

is set at 11,070. Reina Schwartz is the Clayton City 

Manager and Laura Hoffmeister is the Assistant to 

the City Manager. 

 

Clayton City Manager Reina 

Schwartz worked for the City of 

Sacramento for nearly 11-years as 

the Director of the Department of 

General Services. Prior to working for 

the City Reina began her career as a 

fiscal analyst for the California Legislative 

Analyst’s Office. In May 2015, Reina went to work 

as the Assistant City Manager in the City of San 

Pablo. In addition to other management duties, 

Reina was the city’s Personnel Administrator. She 

was hired as the Clayton City Manager in 

December 2020 taking over from Interim City 

Manager Frances Robustelli. Reina earned a BS 

in natural resources and conservation from the 

University of California, Berkeley, and an MPP 

(public policy and public finance) from the 

Kennedy School at Harvard University.  

 

Laura Hoffmeister served as a Member of the City 

Council for the City of Concord for 14-years 

(1997-2011).  She joined the city staff in Clayton in 

1998. She is currently working as the Assistant to 

the City Manager. She is an alumnus of the 

University of California, Davis.  

 

Katherine Korsak is the Finance Director for the 

City of Clayton. Katherine joined the city staff in 

October 2021. She began her working career as 

an Office Manager for a law office and held 

various private sector positions. She earned a BA 

in American studies from the University of 

California, Davis and an MS in business 

administration from the California State University, 

Sacramento.  

http://www.patwestllc.com/
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Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Concord is the largest city in 

Contra Costa County. The 

city was founded in 1869 as 

Todos Santos (“all saints”). The 

name was later changed to 

Concord. The first Concord post office opened in 

1872. The area around Concord was a large 

agricultural area. Crops included grapes, 

walnuts, almonds, wheat, hay and tomatoes. 

Concord incorporated in February 1905.  The 

2020 population is set at 125,410. Valerie Barone 

is the Concord City Manager and Justin Ezell is 

the Assistant City Manager. Joelle Fockler is the 

City Clerk and Jennifer Ortega is the city’s 

Community Relations Manager. The Park & 

Recreation Director is Steve Voorhies.   

 

Valerie J. Barone was hired 

as the Concord Assistant City 

Manager in 2009. She was 

appointed Interim City 

Manager in 2012 and was 

made City Manager in 2013. 

Valerie served in the U.S. 

Peace Corps from 1987-1989 

where she worked in the 

Philippines. She worked for a private planning 

company in 1994 and 1995 until she was hired as 

an Associate Planner in the City of Milpitas. 

Valerie was promoted to Planning & 

Neighborhood Preservation Department Director 

in 1997.  In 2001 she became the Milpitas Director 

of Planning, Recreation & Neighborhood 

Services. Valerie joined the Walnut Creek city 

staff in 2002 as the Community Development 

Director and worked there until moving to the 

Concord staff. She earned a BA in natural 

resources from Humboldt State University and a 

Master of Business Administration from California 

State University, Sacramento. In 2019 she 

received a 25-Year ICMA Service Award.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This is a picture of “The Godfather” and his sister. Left 

to right are Ron Shoop, Valentina Tripepi Shoop, 

Rhonda Tripepi and the late Frank G. Tripepi. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/ 

HdL was founded in 1983 by former 

City Manager Robert "Bob" 

Hinderliter. HdL expanded and 

improved with the help of a 

partnership with former City 

Manager Lloyd de Llamas, the firm’s 

retired Executive Chairman. Andy Nickerson is the 

President/CEO. Other members of the HdL team 

include Vikki Beatley, Rob Braulik, Paula Cone, Barry 

Foster, Robert Gray, Kimberly Konczak, David 

McPherson, and Bobby Young. 

HdL Companies provide revenue enhancement, 

technology and consulting services that enable cities, 

counties and special districts to better serve their 

constituents. HdL’s team of professionals currently 

serve more than 500 agencies nationwide. HdL 

Companies offers support services and software that 

includes sales, use and transactions taxes, economic 

development, property taxes, business license fees, 

transient occupancy tax, short-term rental 

compliance, rent control, indirect cost recovery, utility 

users tax, and cannabis regulation and taxation.                                                                    

120 South State College Boulevard, Suite 200                                                                       

Brea, California                                                                      

Telephone 888-861-0220 

http://www.hdlcompanies.com/
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http://rwglaw.com/ 

                                                                                         

RWG is committed to excellence in the legal   

profession. The lawyers of choice for clients seeking 

reliable, efficient, and effective legal counsel. RWG 

delivers practical advice and solutions tailored to the 

unique needs of public entities. 

                                                                                    

Working seamlessly across offices in Los Angeles, San 

Francisco, Orange County, Temecula and the 

Central Coast. The RWG team of experts provides the 

full scope of public law services. 

Practical advice and well-analyzed solutions come 

from listening carefully and asking the 

right questions. 

 

Roxanne Diaz served on the Board of 

Trustees of the California City 

Management Foundation (CCMF).     

                         Call RWG at No. 213-626-8484 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.olsonhomes.com/ 

 

The Olson Company is a premier California               

builder of affordable new home communities.     

Since 1988, The Olson Company                                                 

mission has been to work hand-in-hand                            

with cities to solve the critical shortage of urban 

housing by promoting and investing in                  

responsible development that improves                     

quality of life for everyone. The company has 

successfully partnered with more than 100 cities 

since 1988. 

 
Todd Olson 

President of Community Development 

Telephone: 562-370-2209 

The Olson Company 

562-370-2259 

562-430-4413 Fax 

 

3010 Old Ranch Parkway, Suite 100 

Seal Beach, CA 90740-2751 

 

Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Concord Community Relations Manager Jennifer 

Ortega previously worked as a Director of 

Communications for the Carondelet High School, 

a Catholic college-prep high school, in Concord. 

She served as a Board Member for the Pleasant 

Hill Recreation & Park District (December 2016-

December 2020). Jennifer joined the City of 

Concord staff in June 2018. She earned a BA in 

mass communications from the University of 

California, Berkeley.  

 

Located in the San Ramon Valley is the Town of 

Danville. Since 2018, for four years, Danville was 

named “the safest town in California”. Initially 

Danville was a farming community that switched 

from wheat to fruits and nuts once the Southern 

Pacific Railroad built a rail line through the area 

in 1891. The Danville Post Office opened in 1860. 

The Town incorporated in July 1982. The 2020 

population is set at 43,582. Joe A. Calabrigo is the 

Town Manager, and Rob Ewing is the City Clerk 

and City Attorney. Allan Shields if the Chief of 

Police. Lani Ha is the Finance Director and City 

Treasurer. Henry Perezalonso is the Director of 

Recreation, Arts & Community Services. 
 

Return to Cruisin’ With Cruz 

Here Santa Fe Springs City Manager Ray Cruz is with 

a group of friends having dinner before a             

Ricky Martin concert at the Hollywood Bowl.  

 

http://rwglaw.com/
https://www.olsonhomes.com/
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 Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Joseph Calabrigo, the longest 

serving city manager in the East 

Bay, has served as the Danville 

Town Manager since 1993. Joe 

was the Planning Director in 

Danville from 1985 to 1990 when 

he was appointed Assistant Town Manager. As 

Town Manager, Joe is a Member of the Board of 

the East Bay Regional Communications System 

Joint Powers Authority. In 2020 Joe received a 35-

Year ICMA Service Award.  

 

Lani Ha is the Finance Director and City Treasurer. 

She previously worked as a Supervisor in Financial 

Services for the California Highway Patrol before 

that she was a Financial Services Supervisor for 

the California Department of Education (2015-

2016).  

 

https://www.wolfhousing.com/ 
 

Former City Administrator                 

Wesley Wolf, Founder 

Cell No. 949-235-0525 

Telephone: 909-345-849                         

FAX: 213-741-0519 

 

Wolf & Company Inc., founded in 1993, provides 

municipal consulting services, to State and local 

government, and not for profit corporations.                               

                                                                                           

Wolf & Company Inc. has a specialized                       

emphasis on:  Mobile Home Park Acquisitions-

Program Administration and                                        

Oversight Agent Services;                                                                                 

Mortgage Program Administration Services; 

Mortgage Insurance Product 

Research/Development.  

                                                                                     

Wolf & Company Inc. 
560 East Commercial Street, Suite 16                                  

Pomona, California 91767 

Telephone: 909-345-849 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nadean and Bob Dickey, another country           

visited by the world traveling couple from Walnut. 

Bob is a former Walnut City Manager and he retired 

as the Director of Public Works in South Gate.  

 

El Cerrito is Spanish for “The Little Hill.” The city was 

founded by refugees from the devastating 1906 

San Francisco earthquake. A post office opened 

in 1909 with the community’s name of “Rust.” 

Wilhelm F. Rust was the first postmaster. The 

residents changed the name to El Cerrito. The 

community incorporated as El Cerrito in August 

1917. The nearby communities of Stege Junction, 

Rust, Schmidtville and Schindler were all included 

in the new city. The 2020 estimated population of 

El Cerrito is 25,962. Karen Pinkos, a past 

international President of ICMA, is the City 

Manager and, since January 2019, Alexandra 

Orologas is the Assistant City Manager. Holly M. 

Charléty is the City Clerk. Sandra Dalida is the 

Finance Director and City Treasurer. Yvetteh Ortiz 

is the Public Works Director and City Engineer, 

and the Recreation Director in Christopher Jones. 

The El Cerrito Chief of Police is Paul Keith.  

 

El Cerrito is located on the eastern shore of San 

Francisco Bay. From its hills there is a wonderful 

view of the Golden Gate Bridge. City Manager 

Karen Pinkos is a current member of the Board of 

Trustees for the California City Management 

Foundation (CCMF).  

https://www.wolfhousing.com/
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Huntington Beach Surf City USA Marathon and Half 

Marathon on Sunday, February 5, 2023. Register for 

this spectacular oceanfront run. Choose from 5K, Half 

and Marathon distances. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kosmont.com/ 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Founded in 1986 by former               

City Manager Larry J. Kosmont, 

Chairman and CEO   

2021 CCMF Corporate Partner of 

the Year. 

Kosmont Companies serves the 

needs of cities, counties, quasi-government 

agencies, private companies, developers and non-

profit organizations including educational institutions 

across California. With unmatched expertise in public 

/ private transactions, Kosmont Companies helps 

communities thrive by creating sustainable projects. 

                                                                                     

Kosmont Companies is on the cutting edge of 

evolving trends, challenges and solutions. A 

transactional firm that takes a hands-on approach to 

economic development focused on successful 

outcomes.                                                                                                      

Ken K. Hira, President                                                          

Dan Massiello, Sr. VP of Public Finance & CCO 

Mailing Address: 1601 N. Sepulveda Blvd., #382, 

Manhattan Beach, California 90266    

Headquarters – El Segundo: 2301 Rosecrans Avenue, 

Suite 4140 El Segundo, California 90245 

Telephone: 424-297-1070 | Fax: 424-286-4632 

Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Karen Pinkos was the Assistant 

to the City Manager in the City 

of Oak Park, Michigan from 

August 1997 to September 2001 

when she came to California. 

She started in El Cerrito as the 

Assistant to the City Manager in 

September 2001.  Karen was 

promoted to Assistant City Manager in July 2006 

and became the El Cerrito City Manager in 

December 2018. She served as the West Coast 

Regional Vice on the ICMA Board from 2008 to 

2011, and she was President of the international 

association in 2018-2019. Karen earned a BA and 

MPA from Oakland University in Rochester, 

Michigan. She also completed the Strategic 

Management Public Organizations Program at 

the University of California, Berkeley, and the 

Senior Executives in State and Local Government 

at the Kennedy School at Harvard University. 

Karen is an ICMA Credentialed Manager. She is 

also an IPMA-HR Certified Professional. Karen 

received the 2007 Wes McClure Outstanding 

Assistant Award presented by the Municipal 

Management Association of Northern California 

(MMANC). She is a past President of Cal-ICMA 

(2016) and continues to serve on the Board, and 

she is a member of the Board of Trustees of the 

California City Management Foundation (CCMF) 

(2017-present).  

 

 

 

http://www.contractcities.org 

Jeff Wood, Lakewood, President 
Marcel Rodarte, Executive Director 

2022 Fall Educational Summit, 9/30 – 10/02 

   Lake Arrowhead Resort & Spa                                                                                               

 

17315 Studebaker Road, Suite 210                                  

Cerritos, California 90703                                              

Telephone No. 562-622-5533 

http://www.kosmont.com/
http://www.contractcities.org/
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Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

Alexandra Orologas began 

her public service career as a 

Swim Aide for the Marinwood 

Community Services District in 

San Rafael in 1995. She served 

as a Pool Attendant & Office 

Assistant for the District in 1999. 

Alexandra took an Intern 

position with the County of Santa Cruz in 2005.  

She joined the San Jose city staff in 2007 as a 

Graduate Intern and in 2008 she was a 

Management Fellow. In 2009 Alexandra worked 

as an Acting Senior Executive Analyst. She joined 

the city staff in Oakland in 2011, where she was 

hired as the Chief of Staff to the City 

Administrator. In 2014 Alexandra became the 

Assistant to the City Administrator.  She joined the 

El Cerrito city staff as the Assistant City Manager 

in January 2019. She earned a BA from the 

University of California, Santa Cruz and an MPA 

from San Jose State University.  She also attended 

the Stanford University Love Governance 

Summer Institute at the Bill Lane Center for the 

American West. Alexandra currently serves on 

the ICMA Assistant Chief Administrative Officer 

Committee. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Archive picture of John Hammargren, Susan Simpson 

and former LA County Sheriff’s Department Chief, the 

late Paul Strohman, AKA “Stump.” 

 

 

 

https://www.climatec.com/ 

Founded in 1975, Climatec has grown from humble 

beginnings into one of the largest providers of 

building technology and energy efficiency solutions 

in the nation – and Climatec has been a proud 

member of the Robert Bosch family since 2015. 

Led by a highly credentialed team with more than 

300 years of combined industry experience, Climatec 

helps public agencies find general fund relief through 

renewed infrastructure and funding solutions. The firm 

has delivered thousands of successful energy 

efficiency programs to public sector clients, including 

education, local, county, state and federal 

governments. 
 

Regional Managers    

Ashley Cascio and           

Tyler Girtman 

                                                                          

 

Southern California Telephone: 949-474-0955                            

Bay Area Telephone: 925-558-2729 

 

http://www.nwfg.com/ 

                                                                                        

A Woman-Owned Firm: affiliate of an investment 

banking firm providing underwriting and financial 

advisory services to public agencies, and 

implementation of special tax methodologies. 

Experts in mobile home park financings, Certificates 

of Participation, and general obligation bond 

financings, tax allocation refunding, revenue and 

expense projections modeling.                                                                    

Beth Fawcett and the firm’s                               

President Pam Newcomb. Pam 

began her investment banking 

career in 1984. 
 

1254 Hoover Street                                                        

Carlsbad, California 92008 

Call the firm’s professionals at:  858-232-8963 

 

https://www.climatec.com/
http://www.nwfg.com/
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www.ekapr.com 

Englander Knabe & Allen (EKA) is one of the leading 

strategic communications and public affairs firms in 

Southern California. It is led by partners Matt Knabe, 

Marcus Allen, Eric Rose, Jeff McConnell, Adam 

Englander and Alex Cherin. We pride ourselves on 

providing a unique and strategic perspective on a 

wide variety of issues. 

EKA provides services in the areas of government 

affairs, public relations, political campaigns and crisis 

management. In addition, EKA offers a wide array of 

professional litigation communication and expert 

witness services lead by our team of strategists, 

lawyers, journalists, and media relations specialists.                 

Together, EKA has more than 100-years of combined 

experience and a multitude of relationships within the 

City & County of Los Angeles, and the 88 cities within 

Los Angeles County.  

To contact EKA                        

please call (213) 741-1500                  

or email matt@ekapr.com 

Matt Knabe, Managing Partner 

 

 

 

Hilary Ku’uleinani Brown, has been 

promoted to Vice President.                            

She has been with EKA for 9-years. 

 

EKA also announces that Kellie 

Hawkins is a new equity partner in 

the firm, and that Gina Gribow has joined EKA as a 

Senior Vice President. Kellie is heading up the EKA 

Health, Social Services and Education practice. She is 

a graduate of CORO’s Health Leadership Program.  

 

Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

A manufacturing facility of the 

California Powder Works was 

established on a Bay Area site to 

produce the company’s patented 

dynamite product. In 1882, the 

Hercules Powder Company was incorporated 

and was one of several explosive manufacturing 

sites along the Pinole shoreline in the late 19th to 

the mid-20th century.  The small company town 

that grew up near the facility became know as 

“Hercules”. Starting in the 1970s, Hercules was 

redeveloped with new housing. A post office was 

established in 1914 after the city incorporated in 

December 1900. The 2019 estimated population 

is 26,276. The City Manager is Dante Hall and the 

City Clerk is Lauren Berges. Edwin Gato is the 

Hercules Finance Director, and Christopher Roke 

is the Recreation Director. 
 

 

Municipal Law Services                                  

Colantuono 

Highsmith Whatley    

www.chwlaw.us  

                                                                            

Colantuono, Highsmith & Whatley is a municipal law 

firm with offices in Pasadena, Grass Valley, Solana 

Beach, and Sonoma that represents public and 

private clients throughout California in municipal law, 

including public revenues, land use, elections, labor 

and employment, post-redevelopment, housing, 

public works contracting, utility services, the   

California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), the 

Cortese-Knox-Hertzberg Act regarding Local Agency 

Formation Commissions, sex offender and marijuana 

regulation and related public safety topics, and 

associated litigation. The core commitment is to 

provide advice to clients and find helpful, 

understandable, and fairly priced service.  

 

Michael Colantuono is the  

Managing Partner 
                                                                                                  

Call 530-432-7357 or 213-542-5700; 916-400-0370; 

858-682-3665; 707-986-8091 

http://www.ekapr.com/
mailto:matt@ekapr.com
http://www.chwlaw.us/
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Dante Hall began his public 

management career in 

March 2004 as a Deputy 

City Manager focused on 

community development 

in the El Monte. He then 

served as the Assistant City 

Manager in El Monte from 

2006 to 2010. In December 2011 Dante went to 

work in Moreno Valley as a Redevelopment and 

Housing Administrator. In February 2014 he 

moved to Northern California to be the Director 

of Community Development in the City of Half 

Moon Bay (2014-2015). In June 2015 Dante went 

the work as the Assistant City Manager in Foster 

City. He served as Interim City Manager there in 

2020-2021. Dante was selected to served as the 

Hercules City Manager in July 2021. He served as 

the Chair of the Planning Commission in 

Pasadena (2008-2013). Dante earned a BA from 

Azusa Pacific University and an MPA from the City 

University of New York. He is an ICMA 

Credentialed Manager.   

 

David Biggs served as the Hercules City Manager 

from 2014 to 2021. David left to become the 

Orinda City Manager. David previously served as 

City Manager in Carson (2011-2013) and Tustin 

(2010-2011). He was also the City Manager in 

Morgan Hill (1992-1995). He began his career as 

an Administrative Intern in Santa Ana. David 

earned a BA from California State University, 

Fullerton and an MBA from the University of 

California, Irvine.  

 

Phil Batchelor served as the President of the 

California Association of County Executives in 

1993 while he was the CAO of Contra Costa 

County. Phil served as the Interim City Manager 

in Hercules in 2013. Nelson Oliva served as the 

Hercules City Manager from 2007 to 2011. Nelson 

passed away in 2014. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gonsalvi.com/ 
 

Joe Gonsalves said: "Lobbyist are like parachutes; you 

don't need them often but when you do, they had 

better work." 

 

Anthony Gonsalves and two of his sons,                 

Jason Gonsalves and Paul Gonsalves, are expert  

local government lobbyists. The firm represents         

50-plus cities and is a key player in city legislation.    

The firm works closely with the League of         

California Cities. 

 

Anthony Gonsalves is a long time 

Member of the CCMF Board of Trustees 

Telephone No. 916-441-0597 

FAX: 916-441-5061 

 

Joe A. Gonsalves & Son 

                   925 L Street, Suite 250 

                Sacramento, CA  95814 

 

 

 

https://www.avenuinsights.com/ 

 

There’s never a good time for operational downtime, 

or a good time to fall short on revenue.  For 

governments to serve their communities, they need 

solutions they can depend on, run by partners who 

understand how the public sector works. 

 

That’s why thousands of State and local government 

leaders turn to Avenu. Although the name is new, the 

company roots serving government officials go back 

nearly 100-years. 

                                                                                      

Avenu has California Offices in El 

Dorado Hills, Fresno, Pleasanton, 

Sacramento and Westlake Village. 

                                                                                               

Fran Mancia may be reached at       

559-288-7296. Fran is a member of 

the Board of Trustees of the California 

City Management Foundation 

(CCMF).  

https://gonsalvi.com/
https://www.avenuinsights.com/
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https://cjpia.org/ 

 

More than forty years ago, 33 cities 

joined together to address their shared 

risks. They formed the California Joint 

Powers Insurance Authority (CJPIA) to fill 

an immediate need and to develop a 

long-term strategy for mitigating the 

growing risks of their public agencies. 

Then and now, the California JPIA 

preserves the independence of each 

member agency while yielding the 

benefits of scale that come with pooling 

their risks. 

Members of the California JPIA have committed their 

agencies to risk management best practices—including 

policy implementation, staff training, and operational 

guidance—that support proactive efforts to mitigate risk. 

Not merely an insurance solution, the California JPIA’s 

holistic model positions its member agencies to control 

costs and remain fiscally strong. 

Today, more than 100 public agencies have partnered with 

the California JPIA to address their risks and implement best 

practices. Member agencies vary from small, single-

purpose entities to cities to special districts. Though diverse 

in their missions, each member is committed to the 

implementation of risk management practices and the 

overall financial health of the pool. 

California Joint Powers Insurance 

Authority 

8081 Moody Street, La Palma, CA 90623 

(800) 229-2343 | (562) 467-8700 

Management Academy 

For entry-level managers and supervisors 

September 20-22, 2022 

Hyatt Regency Indian Wells Resort & Spa              

44600 Indian Wells Lane                                                    

Indian Wells CA 92210 

Contact Michelle Aguayo at 562-467-8777 or 

maguayo@cjpia.org 

Please request registration by August 19 

 

Core Values                                                             

Integrity: We hold ourselves to the highest ethical and 

professional standards. We pledge to fulfill our duties and 

deliver on our commitments. 

Excellence: We pursue distinction with a passion. We 

proactively assess our performance and strive to 

continuously improve programs, services, and work 

product. 

Innovation: We foster creativity as we explore 

opportunities and meet challenges. 

Teamwork: We pursue productive relationships through 

communication, collaboration, understanding, and respect. 

Jonathan Shull, Chief Executive Officer, 

562-467-8787 

Alexander Smith, Deputy Executive 

Officer, 562-467-8727 

CJPIA Staff Team…800-229-2343 

https://cjpia.org/
mailto:maguayo@cjpia.org
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http://www.pars.org/ 

   

For more than 35 years, PARS has provided   

retirement plan and trust solutions designed 

exclusively for public agencies. With programs like 

the Pension Rate Stabilization Program (PRSP) and  

the PARS OPEB Trust, PARS has helped over 400  

clients address unfunded obligations and lower 

liabilities. PARS is the pioneer of the PRSP, a first-of-its-

kind program designed to provide local control over 

assets and potential for greater return than the 

general fund. With innovative retirement solutions 

tailored to the unique needs of each agency, PARS  

is the largest private provider of multiple-employer 

Section 115 trusts in California. Since 1984 the PARS 

team has provided retirement services designed 

specifically for each public agency's unique needs 

aiming to provide superior employee benefits while 

improving management effectiveness, reducing 

costs, and simplifying administration.                                                                       

PARS can craft customized solutions; provide 

agencies guiding through the process to achieve 

bottom-line results; and redefine goals and 

objectives.                                                                                                            

                                                                                             

Mitch Barker, Executive Vice President                                 

800) 540-6369 ext. 116 or mbarker@pars.org 

Kevin O’Rourke, Senior Consultant (707) 249-5356  

Or kevin@kolgs.com 

 

 

 

 

MMASC is one of the oldest and largest  

associations of its kind in the nation. 

https://www.mmasc.org/ 

 

   

 

 

             www.mmanc.org 

Contra Costa County Cities                

Group One   

 

In 2004 to January 2012, Hercules Finance 

Director Edwin Gato worked as an Administrative 

Analyst in the City of Vallejo. Edwin joined the 

Stockton city staff in January 2012 as a Program 

Manager in the Budget Office.  In June 2014, he 

was promoted to Accounting Manager and 

worked in that position until January 2017 when 

he went to work as the Finance Services 

Manager in the City of Alameda. He was hired as 

the Hercules Finance Director in 2012. Edwin 

earned a BS from the University of Phoenix and he 

studied as St. Joseph College in the Philippines. 

 

In January 2000 Christopher Roke became an 

Assistant Athletic Director in Marketing and 

Promotions for the University of San Francisco. In 

May 2001 he was hired as a Recreation Supervisor 

for San Leandro Recreation & Human Service. 

Christopher joined the staff in the City of Concord 

in May 2005 as the Recreation Program Manager 

where he worked for the next 11-plus years. In 

August 2016 Christopher was appointed Parks & 

Recreation Director for the City of Hercules. He 

earned a BA in history & English from the University 

of California, Los Angeles (UCLA) and an MA in 

sports & fitness management from the University 

of San Francisco. Chris is a graduate of Alameda 

High School.  

 

The picture on the left is Annie and Mike Sakamoto 

as they visit the California State Fair in Sacramento. 

Mike served as City Manager in Adelanto and 

Hercules. He was the Finance Director and Assistant 

City Administrator in Bellflower. On the right is former 

Walnut City Manager and retired South Gate Public 

Works Director Robert “Bob” Dickey in Tunis, Tunisia in 

the city hall area in his In-N-Out Burger shirt.   

http://www.pars.org/
mailto:mbarker@pars.org
mailto:kevin@kolgs.com
https://www.mmasc.org/
http://www.mmanc.org/
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Pismo Beach City Manager Jim Lewis and his wife 

Debi took their daughter Gracie and son Troy, on a 

vacation road trip up the Eastern Seaboard starting 

in Florida and moving northerly. In this picture they 

are visiting the museum displays at the Yorktown 

Battlefield. It was this battle that ultimately convinced 

Britain to release their hold on the American Colony.  

 
 

Picking Up the Pieces: Former City 

of Selma City Manager Teresa 

Gallavan was recently retained as 

the Interim City Manager in Palm 

Springs. Prior to her service in 

Selma Teresa worked as the 

Economic Development Director 

and Assistant City Manager in 

Lompoc. She served as the Interim 

City Manager in Lompoc twice. Teresa previously 

worked for the County of Riverside Economic 

Development Agency for 15-years. She earned a BA 

in Spanish from the University of California, Irvine and 

an MBA from California State University, San 

Bernardino. Palm Spring City Manager Justin Clifton’s 

last day is September 16, 2022. Oxnard City Manager 

Alex Nguyen and City Attorney Stephen Fischer 

earned employment agreement extensions and an 

increase in base salary in the last week of July. The City 

Manager ‘s contract was extended through July 8, 

2029. This is the first salary adjustment for Alex since his 

appointment in 2018.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

USI has developed sophisticated employee 

benefit programs for public entities for more 

than 30-years. USI helps agencies design 

innovative benefit solutions and provide  

benefit education to bargaining units. 

 

The power of USI, and its ability to bring 

 best-in-class solutions and services to clients  

and communities, is achieved through the collective 

knowledge and experience of professionals coming 

together as ONE. 

 
 For more information contact            

Gary Delaney at (424) 390-0010  

or gary.delaney@usi.com                                                       
Pam Rodrigues, GBDS Manager                       

Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com                                         

USI Insurance Services                              
  

 www.usi.com                                                                                              

21250 Hawthorne Blvd., Suite 380                               

Torrance, CA 90503    

 

 
Yreka City Manager Jason Ledbetter is hoping that 

some type of aquatic center can be salvage 

following the city’s decision to not put a sales tax on 

the November ballot. As planned the public swimming 

pool is reported to cost much more than the $8.5 

million State grant the city plans to apply for. The idea 

of adding a community pool is still being considered. 

Solvang City Manager Xenia Bradford has worked 

with the City Council to draft a new more workable 

grant funding policy to narrow the awarding of funds 

to nonprofits. In addition, the city traditionally has 

funded two major events: Danish Days and the Fourth 

of July fireworks show. It was pointed out that special 

events bring visitors to town and help the local 

businesses. Irwindale Chief of Police Ty Henshaw, on 

leave since late June, has retired after serving nearly 

30-years in law enforcement. Former Glendora Chief 

of Police Robert Castro has been hired as the Irwindale 

Interim Chief. Julian Miranda is the Irwindale City 

Manager. 

 

 

Debbie Smith, Executive Director 

 

info@ICFAuthority.org 

mailto:gary.delaney@usi.com
mailto:Pamela.rodrigues@usi.com
http://www.usi.com/
mailto:info@ICFAuthority.org
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 More Pieces Picked Up: Jason 

Gonsalves of the Joe. A. Gonsalves & 

Son professional representation firm 

lives in the City of Folsom. Folsom is 

named for Joseph Libbey Folsom, who 

bought the property and laid out the 

original town called Granite City. The 

city prospered due to Joseph’s 

lobbying to get a railway to connect 

the town with Sacramento. Joseph died in 1855 and 

the town was renamed Folsom in his honor. Elaine 

Andersen is the Folsom City Manager and Christine 

Brainerd is the Communications Director. Recently 

appointed Huntington Beach City Manager Alfred 

“Al” Zelinka, 54, has taken over from Interim City 

Manager Sean Joyce who filled in after City Manager 

Oliver Chi resigned to become the Irvine City 

Manager. Al previously served as the City Manager 

(2018-2022) and Assistant City Manager (2015-2018) in 

Riverside. Before that he was the Community 

Development Director in the City of Fullerton (2008-

2012). He began his public service career in 1995 as a 

Planner for the City of Phoenix, Arizona. Al earned a 

BA from Northern Arizona University and a Masters in 

regional planning from Cornell University. Al and his 

family live in the City of Orange.  Mike Stone wrote a 

letter to the Editor of “2URBANGIRLS” critical of 

Inglewood City Manager Artie Fields. Artie has served 

as the Inglewood City Manager since 2011 after being 

the Salinas City Manager (2008-2011). Artie got his start 

with positions in Beverly Hills, Pasadena, Pomona, and 

San Leandro, where he was the Assistant to the City 

Manager. He was hired to be the Assistant City 

Manager in West Covina in 1998 where he worked 

until his appointment to the Salinas City Manager 

position. Artie earned a BA and MPA from the 

University of Southern California (USC). In 2016 he 

received a 30-year ICMA Award. Mike Stone is the 

West Coast Field Representative for the National 

Electrical Manufacturers Association (NEMA)(2012-

Present). He previously worked as the Salinas 

Inspection Services Manager (2001-2010) and as the 

Watsonville Building Official (2010-2012). A Federal 

Appeals Court affirmed the dismissal of a civil rights 

action by attorney Stephen Yagman. Stephen 

claimed constitutional deprivations by virtue of a 

$1,000 parking fine he received for occupying a 

handicapped space without displaying the required 

placard. He sued members of the Beverly Hills City 

Council and the city’s Parking and Traffic Commission. 

Not in his complaint was that the $1,000 payment was 

returned to him after it was determined that he does 

have the proper placard, though he did not display it.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This is a lovely place to have a meal. J’s Deli is 

located on Highway 111 in Palm Desert. The food is 

good and the service is quick and with a smile. 

 

SHORTS: *City Manager David Rowlands of Fillmore 

and City Manager Alex McIntyre of Ventura were 

both awarded salary increases in May and March 

respectively. *After 12-years, Chief Justice of the 

California Supreme Court Tani Cantil-Sakauye will 

retire from the court. *Louis “Skip” Miller of the law firm, 

Miller Barondess, LLP, often represents the County of 

Los Angeles. *Rancho Cordova City Manager Cyrus 

Abhar originally joined the city staff as Public Works 

Director and Chief Building Official in 2003, before 

being appointed City Manager in November 2015. 

*Linda Lowry, who had served as City Manager in 

Bellflower and Diamond Bar, who was a mentor to 

Norwalk City Manager Mike Egan, was appointed 

Pomona City Manager in 2006 and retired after 14-

years there. *Retired Norwalk City Manager Mike Egan 

has served as the Interim City Manager in the City of 

Artesia since January 2022. *University of California, 

Davis alumnus Sage Sangiacome has worked for the 

City of Ukiah since 1998 and he was appointed City 

Manager in June 2015. *Longtime City Planner Ara 

Mihranian is the City Manager for the City of Rancho 

Palos Verdes and Karina Bañales is the Deputy City 

Manager. *Retired Walnut City Manager Rob Wishner 

lives in the City of Chino and is the Chief Executive 

Officer & Founder of Sunjoint Development. *Los 

Angeles Dodger fan Mark Waronek, a Lomita City 

Council Member and past President of the California 

Contract Cities Association, is President and CEO of 

M&M Consulting Group in Torrance. Phillip Hawes 

served as the City Manager for the City of Indio from 

January 1971 to December 1990 and before that he 

was the Indian Wells City Manager in October 1968-

January 1970. Former Siskiyou County Director of 

General Services Jason Ledbetter is the City Manager 

in the City of Yreka.  

Rest in Peace Vin Scully. Vin passed away at 94. He 

braodcast Dodger baseball for 67-years. He was the 

best and will always be remembered! R.I.P. 
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Notes and Letters from Readers: 
 

Trackdown Management does a tremendous service 

to the profession, it is not easy in these busy times to 

keep up.  Your newsletter gives great insights to those 

in the profession and those who are watching.  Your 

reverent comments about those we have lost are 

uplifting.  I appreciate the coverage of Frank Tripepi, 

the three of us spent some fun times, not nearly as 

much as other friends you two had.  You have both 

have given me sound Counsel and unequaled 

support in my career.  I dare say I couldn’t have 

developed my Orange Hat campaign without you 

guys.  It is a feeling beyond words for young people 

in our profession to get support, leadership and love 

from the best like you two, George Carvalho, Ken 

Pulskamp, Ted Gaebler, Bruce Channing and so 

many more (yeah I was young once).  I love you 

guys!                                                                                          

–Wade McKinney 

                                                                                            

Note: Thank you for the kind words, Wade. We are 

honored to be included with that list of amazing 

people. --Jack 

 

I am sad to share the passing of veteran City 

Manager, role model and good friend Allen L. 

Goodman.  Al was my boss in Clovis, where he served 

from 1971-1986.  He then became City Manager in 

Lemoore, where he retired in 1997.  Following 

retirement, Allen and his wife Karen joined the Peace 

Corps and did a two-year tour in Bulgaria. As with 

everything the Goodman’s did, they were fascinated 

by the local culture, and I am told, joined them 

dutifully for the traditional end of workday brew. 

 

Al and Karen split their retired years between Fresno 

and the Puget Sound area of Washington.  Karen 

passed away a couple years ago.  She had stayed 

active in the League of Women Voters, in their 

church and in support for programs serving the 

homeless.   

 

I started working with Al in 1972 and I am still loving 

this career we all share. I credit Allen with “infecting 

me” with this love of local government. Al graduated 

from the University of Redlands and got his MPA at 

George Washington University. He started his city 

management career working as Assistant City 

Manager for the legendary B. Gale Wilson in Fairfield.  

 

--Mark Scott 

Currently Interim City Manager, Downey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lake County has been advertising the summer 

vacation opportunities they offer. 

 

Thank you for reporting on the private family service 

for Ray Harris and the pictures of Frank Tripepi. It’s 

been tough for families and friends.                                                                                                                                   

–Bob Dickey 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Late Frank G. Tripepi, 

The late Frank G. Tripepi, retired City Manager, with 

his granddaughter Reagan Smith when she was just 

able to see over the door window sill. Reagan starts 

college classes this year. Frank is missed! 


